International Association of Law Libraries

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting,

At the 26th Annual Course on International Law Librarianship

Mumbai, India December 3, 2007

1. The President of the Association welcomed delegates to the Conference and thanked Mrs. Uma Narayan and her committee for their excellent work in making this conference an outstanding success.

2. The minutes of the Annual General Meeting held in St. Petersburg, Russia in September 2006 were approved with the spelling of a delegate’s name corrected.

3. President’s Report:

The President gave his annual report to the members. He reminded those present that the full text of the report is available on the Association’s website and he was speaking of the highlights of the year. 

The President thanked the members of the Nominations Committee, Lisbeth Rasmussen (Chair), Blair Kauffman and Holger Knudsen for their work. He then introduced the new members of the Executive Board and thanked the outgoing members for their service on the Board and their support: Holger Knudsen, Past President; Gloria Chao, Treasurer; Jarka Looks, Second Vice-President and Chair of the Scholarship Committee; James Butler, Chair of the Website Committee; Gina Kaskla, Bettina Picone-Maxion and Silke Sahl. He introduced the new members of the Board.

He introduced the representatives of other library associations:

· Jennefer Aston, President of the British and Irish Association of Law Libraries invited members to attend the 2008 Annual Conference to be held in Dublin Ireland.

· Petal Kinder, President of the Australian Law Libraries Association informed the members of this association’s upcoming meeting in Perth Australia in September 2008.

· Anne Fessenden, President of the American Association of Law Libraries invited members to the Joint Study Institute to be held in Washington D.C. in June 2008 and to the annual conference to be held in Portland Oregon in July 2008. 

· The President informed the members of the participation of the Association in IFLA (the International Federation of Library Associations) annual congress and congratulated Amanda Barratt, Board Member for organizing a very successful session in Durban, South Africa in 2007. He introduced Holger Knudsen, Chair of the Section of Law Libraries and Claire Germain, Secretary of the Section. They outlined the mission of the Section and described the proposed programme for Section at the IFLA Congress to be held in Quebec City, Canada in August 2008 and urged members to attend.
4. Future Annual Courses:

Silke Sahl, Board Liaison for the annual conference to be held in Puerto Rico from November 30th to December 3rd 2008 in San Juan with an additional optional day in Ponce on 4th December, introduced Maria Otero, Co-Chair of the Conference Local Organising Committee. A short visual presentation was shown to the members of the beautiful Caribbean island venue for the Conference and the theme of the Conference was announced – Puerto Rico and the Caribbean: Legal Information in Multiple Legal Systems. The President thanked Maria and her team.

The Board Liaison for the 2009 conference, Holger Knudsen, informed members that the conference will be held in Istanbul, Turkey at the Bilgi University of Istanbul in September 2009 although the exact dates have not yet been set.

There was a discussion about the timing of the conferences and it was generally agreed amongst those present that December is a good month for the conference but that the timing of conferences depends on geographical location, the local organisers and the availability of venue and suitable accommodation.

5. Secretary’s Report:

The Secretary’s report was approved.

6. The Treasurer’s Report:

The Report of the Treasurer was approved.

The Audited Accounts were approved.

The Auditor, Kenneth M. Ditmars of Ditmars Perazzi & Co. LLP of Westhampton, New Jersey USA was reappointed Auditor for 2008.

7. Report of the Advisory Committee on Communications:

Petal Kinder, Chair of the Committee reported on the successful launching of the new website and reminded members that all of the Board reports are posted on the new website.

8. Report of the Scholarships Committee:

Holger Knudsen, Acting Chair of the Committee introduced the 2007 grantholders:

Julienne Grant, Reference Librarian and Foreign and International Research Specialist at Loyola University in Chicago, USA.

Sarah Spells, Principal Library Assistant for Law, School of Oriental and African Studies, University of London, England.

Elena Gonzalez Rodriguez, Library Director, Ministry of Justice, San Juan, Puerto Rico.

He announced that the Association has added a fourth scholarship for the purpose of supporting local librarians in the region of the annual conference.

9. Web Site Award:
James Butler, Chair of the Web Site Award Committee, announced the winner for 2007. The award was presented in person to Mirela Roznovschi, of the New York University Law Library for the excellent web site Globalex.  He informed members that the committee received 16 nominations and for the first time, non-English sites were nominated and he hoped this trend would continue.

10. New Business:

There was no new business and the meeting was adjourned at 11:45 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Ann Morrison, Secretary.

